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Senior PharmAssist opened its doors 
to older adults in Durham on June 23, 
1994. Having just passed our 28th 
Anniversary, we are opening our doors 
even wider. Our neighbors and friends 
have been wonderfully supportive of 
our work and this allows us to reach 
more people…with more assistance. 

This is good news because many 
Medicare beneficiaries struggle to 
afford their medicines despite having 
Part D drug benefits. 

Continued on page 2

Helping other Communities

Learn about our efforts to bring the 
Senior PharmAssist model to three other 
communities —   page 2
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Meet new Board and Staff members and 
our best wishes to others —   page 3
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donors  —   pages 4-7
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Helping Other Communities
 Jumpstart Similar Services

As far as we know, no other organization integrates medication access and management, 
tailored community referrals, and Medicare counseling like Senior PharmAssist. We believe 
it is the combination of these services and how we conduct our work that generate positive 
health outcomes with our participants - decreased use of hospitals while improving self-
rated health.  

Four pillars help us focus on our participants’ priorities. These efforts support building 
genuine relationships and trust over time. They include: 
	 •  using a racial equity framework so everyone feels welcome,
	 •  integrating motivational interviewing (for example, by using more open-ended 	
	    questions), 
	 •  providing continuity of care by remaining in close contact, and 
	 •  networking with other healthcare and social service providers in Durham so that 
	    together we have a more user-friendly and coordinated system of care. 

Last summer, with the support of partners like the NC Division of Aging and Adult Services 
and the NC Office of Rural Health, we conducted a statewide survey about similar services 
across North Carolina and received 366 responses. We then requested applications to work 
with three communities over the next year working with colleagues at Duke on a replication 
project: “Senior PharmAssist: Co-Design and Evaluation of a Toolkit to Promote Scalable 
Implementation.”

Working with our Duke partners and with federal grant support, this project aims to help 
three communities in NC adopt and adapt the SPA model to their needs. The effort will also 
provide us with valuable feedback about how best to disseminate some of what we have 
learned over the years. This project will run through May 2023 and we will be working with 
clinical pharmacists, senior service programs, older adults and many other stakeholders in 
Buncombe, Guilford, and Pitt counties. We believe this work will not only mean more older 
adults improve their health, but that Senior PharmAssist will learn new things to improve our 
services in Durham and that income from this work in the future will help the Durham efforts 
flourish. This is a win-win-win that we are excited to support.

A recent article in the Journal Health Affairs revealed that 39.4% of expensive prescriptions went unfilled 
by Medicare beneficiaries between 2012 and 2018 – and that percentage was nearly twice as high among 
beneficiaries with the most limited incomes.  

Due to growing concerns about supporting basic financial needs for our participants, we added several 
medications to our list of covered medicines, including newer medicines to prevent blood clots (and thus 
strokes and heart attacks), and to treat nausea and prevent shingles! 

“Pharmacoequity” is a relatively new term in the literature but it is what Senior PharmAssist has done since 
we opened our doors. Our supporters continue to help us provide  life-saving medications in addition to 
ones that really improve our neighbors qualify of life. We love Durham for many reasons and helping us 
cover critical medication costs is near the top of the list.  

2



Hellos and Best Wishes

Cheryl Brewer 
Kecia Courtney
Anne Dillard
Meri-Li Douglas 
Michael Honeycutt
Janet Hortin
Ron Hunter
Mary-Jo Keenan, Secretary
Cathy L. Martin 

Lisa B. Nadler 
Vicky Orto, President 
Colleen Ramsey 
Rebecca Reyes, Vice President 
Jeff Potter, Treasurer
Sherry Spruill
Anne Toohey 
Tom Wollman
Gina Upchurch, Executive Director 

FY23 Board of Directors

We are sending extra gratitude and appreciation 
to several wonderful board members whose 
terms with us have ended: Deborah Jenkins, Ro-
slyn Muse, Darius Russell, JR Terry, and Woody 
Warburton. Each of them brought invaluable wis-
dom and energy to our work and their voices will 
be missed at our Board meetings. The extremely 
good news is that we have them lined up to re-
main on committees or as office volunteers! 

Finally, we thank Phoebe Brush for her efforts 
to kick-start our work with other communities 
in the State and Jane Tandler for four years of 
creativity as our Development and Communica-
tions Director. Fortunately, Phoebe will continue 
to help with Spanish interpretation and Jane 
will be working closely with the Dean of the 
Duke School of Nursing so we are expecting our 
inter-professional collaboration to grow. We are 
confident that Jane and Phoebe will continue in 
their community-building missions!

Consultants Rachael Clemens and Vanna Labi 
will continue to support our work with other 
communities, and they join a cadre of Duke 
partners who help facilitate and evaluate those 
efforts. We will keep you informed as we begin 
this exciting work. 

Meri-Li Douglas and Jane Tandler
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We’re excited to welcome our newest staff member – Rachel Pennington! 
Rachel obtained a Bachelor’s degree in Biology from UNC Chapel Hill and 
completed her Master’s degree in Gerontology from UNC Greensboro.  Prior to 
joining  SPA, she worked as the director of an adult day health center focused 
on supporting family caregivers and participants in need of daytime services 
and support. She is passionate about assisting older adults age in place with 
the resources they need to live as comfortably as possible. In her spare time 
Rachel enjoys hiking, baking, and taking care of animals at her family’s small 
farm.

We also welcome the following three new board members 
and know that their influence will loom large as we move 
forward:  

Alice Dillard and her family pharmacy – Triangle 
Pharmacy – has been a well-established health partner 
in Durham for years. Alice is currently on the Board of 
Mutual Drug and understands the critical nature that 
independent pharmacies play in our communities.  She 
has mentored many a pharmacy student – including our 
own Sheri Omozokpea. 

Some of you may remember Meri-Li Douglas from her 
“on stage” sharing at our breakfast a few years ago. She 
has served on our Participant Advisory Council and uses 
her good humor and training as a Presbyterian member 
to keep us positive and moving in the right direction. She 
has previous experience working with the UNC-Chapel Hill 
Program on Aging.

Dr. Janet Hortin has been a long-time supporter and is a 
physician with extensive experience helping home-bound 
older adults. She is especially excited about helping our 
participants navigate Medicare, afford their medicines, 
and streamline medication regimens. 



Healthcare Catalysts 
($25,000+)
County Of Durham
Duke University Health System
Fox Family Foundation
The Leon Levine Foundation
NC Office of Rural Health Community Health 
     Grant, via DukeHealth
NC Seniors’ Health Insurance Information   	
     Program (SHIIP)  
The Stewards Fund

Health Innovators 
($10,000 to $24,999)
Barnes Family Foundation
Mary Duke Biddle Foundation
The Briar Foundation
C.M. Herndon Foundation
Carol Woods Retirement Community
Fletcher Heart Fund
Home Health Foundation of Chapel Hill
Ms. Margaret S. Lewis
Frances P. Rollins, via the Rollins Foundation
Estate of Evelyn D. Schmidt, M.D.

Health Sustainers 
($5,000 to $9,999)
Anonymous (2) 
NC Association of Free and Charitable Clinics 
BD Technologies
Bertsch Family Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Duke Doing Good Community Fund
Durham Merchants Association Charitable 	
     Foundation
The Jenny Lillian Semans Koortbojian Trust
Wade and Kay Gresham
Lisa Nadler and Deborah Pilkington 
The Mary Norris Preyer Fund
Marty and Woody Warburton

Endless gratitude to all who contributed to our program  
between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022

Health Promoters 
($2,000 to $4,999)
Anonymous (1)
Mr. and Mrs. John Atkins
Lewis Bass
Sara and Duncan Beale
Nadine and Rich Burton
Amy Csorba and Bob Schmitz, via the Bob 
    Schmitz Charitable Gift Fund
Durham County Cares
Lyn and Scott Edwards
Stephen and Susan Frye
Larry Greenblatt and Cathleen Melton
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Hecht, via the Hecht 
    Family Charitable Trust 
Ella Ann L. and Frank B. Holding Foundation
Mary-Jo Keenan and Larry G. Reed
Robert and Dorothy Kellogg
Bradley Kintner and Linda Robinson
Kivett’s Inc. 
Carolyn G. Louis
Kenneth and Sandra Lyles
Ms. Cathy Martin and Mr. David Harrell
Bascom Hall McKay and Frances Clayton 
    McKay Charitable Fund of TCF
Leslie C. McKinney, via The Leslie McKinney 
    Giving Fund of Vanguard Charitable
NC Pandemic Recovery Office, via NC 
Association of Free and Charitable Clinics
Jeff and Barbara Potter, via the Potter Family 
    Fund of Fidelity Charitable
Lib Rogers, via The Rogers Family Foundation
Marie and David Sappenfield
Chris Schroeder and Kate Bartlett
Guy and Mindy Solie, in memory of Andy 
    Barada
State Employees Combined Campaign
John H.E. Stelling and Victoria A. Herring
Dr. Janice Stratton
Daniel and Genene Uyesato
Gail & Jim VanderWeide, via the Vanderweide 
    Family Fund
Lee and Tom Wollman

Community Builders
($1,000 to $1,999)
Anonymous (1)
Mrs. Franc A. Barada Jr., in memory of Andy Barada
Dan and Susan Barco
Jeffrey W. Cawley
Christ the King Community Church
Kecia L. Courtney
Croasdaile Village Reisdents Association
Chuck Darsie and Sandra Cook
Eugene and Katherine Dauchert
Drs. JoAnne and Shelton Earp, via the Earp Family 
    Fund of Fidelity Charitable
Kay Edgar and Robert G. Healy
Jean and Harvey Estes
Shirley D. Few, via the Randolph R. & Shirley D. Few 
    Charitable Fund of Triangle Community 
    Foundation
First Presbyterian Church
Cavett and Barker French
Nancy and John Garman
Dr. Margaret Gradison and Mr. Gary P. Tiller, via the 
    Gradison Foundation
Laura Hanson and David Cecelski
Celeste and Reginald Hodges
Drs. Janet Hortin and J. T. Geneczko, via the North 
    Carolina Community Foundation
Immaculate Conception Church
Drs. Donna Keiran and Charles Depew
Thomas S. Kenan III
Mr. and Mrs. Joe King, in honor of many friends
Dr. Thomas H. Krakauer, via the Krakauer Family 
    Fund of Triangle Community Foundation
Ralph and Marie Liebelt
Dr. Margaret McCann
Christopher and Simone Meyer, in memory of 
    Horst and Ruth Mary Meyer
Ms. Leigh Morgan
North Carolina Specialty Hospital
Vicky and David Orto, via Duke University 
    Health System
Dr. George Paddison
Mr. Arthur Pappas, via the AMP Charitable Gift Fund
Joan M. Pellettier
Dr. Lisa K. Powell
Pam Richey, in memory of Barbara Fordham
Dr. Kenneth Schmader and Renee Weisner
Self Help Credit Union
Andy and Martha Simpson
Bob and Linda Skinner
Mrs. Deborah Smith and Mr. David Seibert
Dr. and Mrs. Carlos A. Sotolongo, in memory 
    of Priscilla Sotolongo
Tom and Lynn Spragens
Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church
Gina Upchurch
Jessica and Tony Visco
Ms. Beth Warren
Watts Street Baptist Church
Mary Faye and Glen Whisler
Drs. Len and Heidi White
Andrew and Virginia Widmark, via the Widmark 
    Family Fund of Triangle Community Foundation
Chuck and Jean Wilson
Sally Wilson and Carolyn Stevenson
Drs. Yousuf Zafar and Fatima Rangwala, via the 
    Rangwala-Zafar Fund
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Senior PharmAssist Voices

We celebrated our 28th 
Anniversary in June by creating 
two 5-minute videos to share 
what folks are saying about our 
work and to help our supporters 
understand how their gifts 
matter. We also want more 
Durham residents to see the 
videos and then give us a call!

Watch them at our website: 
www.seniorpharmassist.org



Leaders 
($500 to $999)
Anonymous (3)
Gale and Peter Adland
Charles and Vickie Atwater
Ellen and Tom Bacon
Mr. and Mrs. Johnny J. Bethea, II
Dr. Susan P. Blackford and Mr. Jan Joseph 
    Hansen
Vicki S. Blatt
Steve Booth and Mary Lou Rollins
Leigh and Clay Bordley
Drs. Deanna Branscom and Mitch Heflin
Cheryl Brewer
Sam and Nancye Bryan, in honor of Dr. Woody 
    Warburton
Steve and Jill Buckley
Al and Delaina Buehler
Rollin and Judie Burhans
Suzanne and Kevin Burke
Rob and Lydia Califf
Cathy Chandler
City Of Durham Seven Stars
Dr. and Mrs. Harvey Jay Cohen
Ramonna and Peter Cvelich
David and Joanne Dellaero
Ms. Sandy Demeree
Dan and Eileen Dewitya
Celia Dickerson
Caroline Dixon
Clarine Druckenbrod
Mike and Maxine Fargis
Anne C. Fogg, via the Anne Fogg Fund of 
    Triangle Community Foundation
Gayle and David Harris
Bruce and Judith Hays
Jim and Roxane Howerton
Thomas and Joy Howerton, via the Fair Fund 
    of Triangle Community Foundation
Dan Hudgins and Ann McKown
Brenda D. Jamerson, PharmD, via the Brenda 
    D. Jamerson Fund of Triangle Community 
    Foundation
Drs. David and Barbara Johnson
Dr. and Mrs. Robert H. Jones
Julie LaValle Jones, via the Julie LaValle 
    Jones Fund of the Community Foundation 
    of Louisville
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Jones
Bill and Penny Keadey
David and Robin Kneeburg
Thomas G. Lewis, in honor of Peg Lewis
Locopops
Wendy and Mac McCorkle
Mike and Mary Kaye Miller
David Mountain, via the Mountain/Mansfield 
    Gift Fund of Fidelity Charitable
James and Roslyn Muse
Betty Nies
James A. Nunley II MD
John R. and Bernadette R. Page
PHE, Inc
Mike Pignone and Lisa Fail
Caroline Pinckard
Lori Pistor and Terry Allebaugh, via the Mesa 
    Fund of Bank of America
Dr. Colleen Ramsey
Jessica Regan
Martha Ryan, in memory of Jennie Trotter
Steve Schewel and Lao Rubert, via the 
    Backyard Fund of Triangle Community 
    Foundation
David P. and Barbara J. Shaw
Michael and Carolyn Shipley
Drs. Lynn Smiley and Peter Gilligan
Bill and Barb St Clair
Sharon Thompson

Anne Toohey, MD
Dr. and Mrs. Rivers Upchurch, in honor and 
    memory of many friends
Dr. and Mrs. Gilbert R. Upchurch, Jr., in honor 
    of Gina Upchurch
Kevan VanLandingham, in honor of Dr. Debara  
    Tucci
Kay and Doug Wellemeyer

Friends ($250 to $499)
Anonymous (12)
Linda Alexander, in memory of Mary Lou Clark 
    Young
James and Susan Alexander
Sue Alexander
Ann and Lex Alexander, via the Wellspring 
    Fund of Triangle Community Foundation
Beth Anderson
Robert and Phyllis Andrews
Jerry Atkins
Barbara Baker and Don Kritsch
Dr. Tom Barber, III and Shannon E. St. John
Margaretta Belin
Judi and Randy Bishop
Jeanne Miles Blackburn
Carolyn H. Borden, via the Frank K and 
    Carolyn H Borden Fund of Triangle 
    Community Foundation
Tina and Ollie Brock, in honor of Senior 
    PharmAssist Staff
Eugene and Signe Brown
Anthony and Teddie Brown
Dr. Robert A. Buchanan Jr.
Karin Bull
Bill and Helen Burch
Judy and Steve Caiola
Diana and Michael Caplow
Susan and William Chesser
David and Linda Cocchetto
Paula Compton
Dr. Susan E. Davidson
Josephine Davis
Cindie Diehl
Marilyn Disco and Michael S. Turner
James and Anne Drennan
Collette and Kevin Driscoll, in memory of 
    Teresa M. Duncliffe
Fred and Peggy Eckel
Marc Eisenson
Howard and Beth Eisenson, in honor of Dr. 
    Woody Warburton
Beth and Jim Elkins
Sharon Ellison and Fred Jernigan
Ed and Stuart Embree
Osmar and Linda Evans
Mr. Paul Feldblum
Barbara and Peter Fish, in honor of Janice 
    Stratton
Dr. William T. Fletcher
George G. and Jean R. Flowers
Dr. Walter E. Fowler and H. Gail Boyarsky, in 
    honor of Dr. Eugene Linfors
Herbert and Mary Lou Fritz
Stephen Gheen and Cathy Moore

Lois Deloatch and Edward Gomes
Joe and Teresa Graedon
Marie Grauerholz
Usha and Umesh Gulati
Laura and Robert Gutman, via the Jewish 
    Community Foundation
Maggie Hattori
Ingram and Marilyn Hedgpeth
Mr. Wilbur Heflin, in honor of Dr. Mitchell 
    Heflin
Ron Hunter
Ms. Heather Jacobson
Sue and Mack Jarmon, in memory of Patricia 
    V. Hill
Dr. Weyland Joyner Jr.
Dudley and Marian Lacy
Mary Ann P. Lamb, in honor of Bruce Hays
Dr. Susan Laxton
Hedwig B. Lent-Bews, via the Lent-Bews 
    Family Fund
Sara E. Marks
Ralph and Sue McCaughan, in honor of Dr. 
    Woody Warburton
The Doris Cooper McCoy Fund of Triangle 
    Community Foundation
Nancy and Dean McCumber
Ms. Ann McLamb
Dr. Beth McLendon Arvik
Pam Mears and Steve Pomeroy
Richard and Jaqueline Morgan
Patricia Nelson
Ms. Margaret Nordstrom, via the M.A.N. Fund 
    of Triangle Community Foundation
Dennis and Louise Pagano
Neal L. Paris
Steven Pate, in honor of John Stelling
Paul Hastings, LLP
Henry and Cathy Perry
Drs. Dwight Perry and Veronica Ray
Dr. Mark A. Powers and Ms. Karen E. 
    Lauterbach
Dr. Laura Previll
Bill and Mollie Purdy
Dr. and Mrs. Carl E. Ravin, via the Ravin Family 
    Charitable Trust
A. C. and Lynn Robbins
Kay Rosenmarkle
Sherry Spruill
Alan and Erika Stone
Ms. Katherine Tandler
Ken and Sarah Taylor, in memory of Dr. 
    Clarence A. Bailey, Jr.
Marianna H. Thompson
Carolyn P. Titus
Phillip Trainor and Roberta Wood
Triangle Luncheon Civitan Club
Attorney Judith Washington, in honor of Rose 
    T. Vaughan
Ms. Elizabeth Watson
Bobbie Wheeler, in memory of Marvin B. 
    Wheeler
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur W. Whitehurst
Francis and Joanne Wootton
Dr. and Mrs. Robert K. Yowell, in memory of 
    Arch Bass, Jr.
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Donors
($1 to $249)
Anonymous (48)
Violette Blumenthal
James Adams
Elliott Adland, in honor of Dr. Peter Adland
Susan and Bill Aldridge
Mrs. Jean P. Aldridge, in memory of Bryant T. 
    Aldridge
Linda and Sandy Allen
Susan Arshack, in honor of Bruce Hays
Pauline Ashley
Mrs. Florence Ashworth
Ginny and Bob Atwell
William David Austin
Mr. and Mrs. Elbert Avery
Clarence and Ann Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. James Bailey
Viki Baker
Marsha Basloe
Ms. Sally Bason
Elizabeth Pritchett Bass
Shelley and Bob Beason
Judy Whisnant and John A. Bell, in honor of 
    Margaret Newbold and Liz Watson
Deborah Bell and Donna Nye, in honor of Lisa 
    Nadler
Vern and Mary Bell
Mary Bennett
Esther and Peter Bent
Anne Berkley
Karen Berutti
Bonitta Best
Kathleen Biss
Mr. Carl M. Bizzell
Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. Blouin
Lanier Blum
Natalie Boorman, in memory of Maebell Shaw 
    Worley
Ms. Betty K. Borden, in memory of Ssgt. 
    Edwin D. Borden
Kristin and Steven Bradley-Bull
Jim and Anita Brame
Alyson and Chip Breisch
Mona and Henry Broadway
Rev. and Mrs. William T. Brogden
Mary A. Brogden, in honor of Sarah and Mike 
    Woodard
Doris and Devan Brown
Elizabeth Brownrigg

Susan Bunders 
Darline Burgess
Dr. Joan Burke and Natalie Burke
John and Asa Butts
Phyllis H. Cagle
Tom and Nancy Carstens
Heidi and Scott Carter
Dr. Michele R. Casey
Ms. Margie Cash, in honor of Bruce Hays
Mr. Dick Chady
Nancy and Kun Chae
Ching Huang Chou
Hannah and Mary Cleef, in honor of Kecia 
    Courtney
Marshall and Phyllis Clements
Anne Cogswell
Edie and Steve Cohn
Larry Cook
Gretchen Slick Cooley, in honor of Janice 
    Stratton
Carolyn Coolidge-Riggs
Gerald and Mary Jane Copeland
Michael Corrigan
Larry and Sharon Crane
Elizabeth Crites and Joseph Moran Jr.
Joe and Suzanne Daly
Robert and Brenda Desmarais
Patricia McKelvey Dieter
Anne Marie Dubnansky
April Dudash and Charles Givens, in 
    honor of Jane Tandler
Dr. Melissa Durkee and Mr. Brenden O’Hara
Sam and Kay Edwards
Deborah Egger
Barbara D. Eldredge
C and B Ellertson, in honor of B.J. and Bill 
    Boyarsky
Daniel T. and Jackie I. Erwin
Kathy Eusepi
Juanita Bobbitt Evans
Sheila R. Evans
Muki W. Fairchild and Charles Keith
Bo Fairey
Robert and Sara Fairey
John and Dott Faulkenbury, in honor of Dr. 
    Kate Mitchell
Cynthia and Floyd Ferebee
Sally Fessler and David Kirkpatrick
Sam and Gerda Fillenbaum
Dr. Howard M. Fitts, Jr.
John Forman
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Liz Forti and Pam DiStefano
Dan and Francesca Fried, in memory of Lee 
    Ventura
Dale W. Gaddis
Carol Gallione
Janice M. Garrett
Mrs. Olivia G. Gilmore
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Goldner
Sue Ann and Donald Glower
Dr. Ugo Goetzl
Dr. Louise Gooche
Mr. John Goodacre
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Granger
Sandi Gray-Terry
Drs. Steven and Gail Grossman
Cesar and Catherine Guajardo
Liz and Mark Gustafson
Carl and Sue Hamill
John Hamrick
Joseph T. and Diane W. Hanlon
Harriet Harman, M.D.
Costella Harris
Drs. Elaine M. Hart-Brothers and George B. 
    Brothers, Jr.
Kenneth Haslam
Bobb Head
Beth Keiger Helpingstine
Rebecca Hennessey and Jerry Mikell
Corinna and Gordon Herbert
Duncan Heron
Donna J. Hicks Lt. Col. (Ret USAF) and Mrs. 
    Carl D. Hodges Jr.
Anne and John Hodges-Copple
Rufus and Victoria Holley
Don and Ellie Holloway
M. Anita Page Holmes
Dwight Honeycutt and Jeanette Stokes
Michael Honeycutt
Emma Sue and David Hooper, in honor of 
    Mary Anne and Rivers Upchurch, Edith 
    Collins, and Dud and Pat Apple
Ms. Ann Huessener
Cynthia and David Hughey
Jean and Barrie Hurwitz
E. Rochelle Jackson
Walter A. Jackson
Peter and Sandra Jacobi
Mary D. Jacobs, in memory of Mr. and Mrs. 
    Vance C. Jacobs, Sr.

Outreach Volunteers Needed

Volunteer with us! Now that individuals are 
more “out and about,” we’re looking for out-
reach volunteers to get the word out about 
our services. As we wrote in one of our 
Medicare Misunderstandings and Musings, 
over half of Americans who could be eligi-
ble for financial help with their Medicare 
Part B premiums are not enrolled – we need 
your help to reach them. Opportunities 
include: attending outreach events, stuffing 
envelopes, and delivering brochures. E-mail 
info@seniorpharmassist or call 919-688-4772 
if you’re able to help!

Community Services Director Katrina Nesmith at an outreach event



Ms. Anna Jaggers
Ms. Johnetta James
Ms. Deborah Jenkins
Ms. Marlene Jewell
James F. and Jane L. Johnson
Barbara Johnston, MD
Ms. Virginia S. Jones
Ursula Kappert
Edith Keene
Arlon Kemple and Karen Long
Jim and Cindy Kinney
Rosemarie A. Kitchin
C. Bryan and Vicki Koon
Judith M. Kramer, M.D., M.S.
Mary Catherine Kurzenski, in memory of Frank 
    Kurzenski
Ted and Debbie LaMay
William and Lindsay Lambe
Ms. Susan Landis
Patricia Lasater
Sylvia Le Goff
Ms. Renate Leedom
Francine S. Lerner
Bishop Elroy Lewis, in honor of Gina Upchurch
Reginald and Marjorie Lipscomb, in memory 
    of Elijah and Gussie D. Langley 
John and Yolanda Litton
Mrs. Marcia Lorimer
Regis B. Lyons, TTEE
Mr. Peter Marcotte
Eve Marion
George and Linda Martin
M.E. McAuley
Mr. and Mrs. William McAvoy
Elizabeth O. McCarthy
Janice and Mike McCartney
Gilda and Jay McCollum
Louise McCutcheon
Belinda and Michael McFee
Geralyn McGuire
Ms. Alexa McKerrow
Ms. Mary McMillan
LeRoy McNight
Mr. Peter McWilliams
Dr. Manoj Menon
Terry and Cris Mercaldo
Barbara Merrill
Drs. J. Lloyd Michener and Gwendolyn 
    Murphy
Sam and Sheila Miglarese
John and Sheri Mitten
Pete and Dana Moller
Kevin G. Montgomery
Kathie Morrison, in honor of JR Terry
Karen and Lee Mortimer
D. Parker and Betty O. Morton
Monique Mueller
Bert and Lynda Myers
David Napp and Christina Makarushka
Vernon and Beth Neece

Drs. Francis and Virginia Neelon
Wes and Elizabeth Newman
Rand A. Neyland
Dieu-Ha T. Nguyen
Anthony Nicholson
Sandy Ogburn
Drs. Kenneth and Sandra Olden
Bob and Carol Passmore
Ronald and S. Kay Patterson
Constance Pattillo
Frankie J. Perry
Ms. June Perry
Henry and Mirlene Perry
Lizzie Petty, in memory of Magnolia Wall
Lee Pickett
Marian Place
Alan and Harriet Portnoy
Ms. Donna A. Price Faye B. Proctor
Janet Prvu Bettger
Richard G. Grogan
Mr. and Mrs. Marion Reddin
Evelyn M. Reed
Bill and Shields Reh, in memory of Arch and 
    Betty Bass
William and Carol Renegar
Rev. Rebecca Reyes and Ms. Sue Gilbertson
Rebecca S. Rich, M.D.
Carol Richards
Peter D. Richardson
Judy Riley and Elizabeth Jones, in memory of 
    Anne Rigsbee Riley
Michael and Deon Roach
Snow Roberts
Susan K. Rohde, in honor of Kay Wellemeyer
Susan Ross and Tom Hadzor
William M. and Elaine S. Ross
Judith Ruderman, PhD
Dr. and Mrs. Byron Ruiz
Dr. and Mrs. Darius and Terensia Russell
Darius Russell
Dorothy C. Sanders
Ms. Geraldine Sartain
Carol D. Saur, in honor of Gina Upchurch
Ms. Peggy Schaeffer
Brenda Edwards and Lloyd Schmeidler
Ms. Violet Schonhardt
Mary H. Scott
Denise Seagroves
Ms. Marywinne Sherwood, in honor of Anne 
    Toohey
Kate Shirah
Lisa and David Shock
Ms. Anita Shore, in memory of Donald Long
Ruth Shrieve
Paula L. Sligh
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Smart, in honor of Staff at 
    Central Pharmacy
Mr. Daryl Smith 
Ira Q. Smith, M.D.
Margaret Wilson Smith, in memory of Grace 
    Medlin and Catherine Gill

Benjamin Smith and Bonnie Burns
John J. Soltys, M.D.
Janet Sorensen and Richard Draney
Mrs. Robin Sorrell
Betty S. Sorrell
Kate Sperber
Dr. and Mrs. Dallas T. Stallings Jr.
Tracy and Don Stillwell
Bill Stokes
Larry and Jane Strickland
Julie and Scott Strine
Tim Struttman & Jayne Stuart
Phyllis I. Supple
Dr. Laura Svetkey
Drs. David Tendler and Susan Spratt
Ms. J.R. Terry
Carolyn Styron Thomas
Mrs. Gloria Thompson, in memory of Betty 
    Norwood
Katrin Thompson
Larry and Lee Ann Tilley
Mary Trabert, in honor of Gina Upchurch
Mr. Jerry Trott
Jane and Heath Tuttle
Mary and Lee Tyrey
Ms. Grace Ueng, in memory of Charles and 
    Shirley Ueng
Vaguely Reminiscent
Andrea D. Vizoso and Dr. Andrew Short, via 
    the Short Vizoso Family Fund of Fidelity 
    Charitable
Dr. and Mrs. Gates Vrooman
Randy and Julie Walker
Joan F. Walsh
Shirley O. Watkins
Mary Helen Watkins
Vera Webb
Jeanette Webb
Don and Sylvia White, in honor of Jessica 
    Visco
William and Carol Wilcox
Sam Wilen
Jean and John Willard
Alan and Blanche Williams, in honor of Jim 
    and Anne Drennan
Mrs. Cynthia A. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Wilson
David Woodell, in memory of Dorothy Woodell
Philip and Lucy Woodell
Leigh J. Wynkoop
Duncan and Susan Yaggy
Linda and Rob Yankes
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Yuen
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Marilyn Disco, PharmD, BCGP        
Katrina Nesmith, MSW, MSHM 
Sheri Omozokpea, PharmD, BCGP 
Rachel Pennington, MS	
Nathalie Tissaire 
Patricia Trull, MHS        
Gina Upchurch, RPh, MPH        
Jessica Visco, PharmD, BCGP     

Clinical Services Director 
Community Services Director 
Clinical Pharmacist 
Operations Coordinator
Program Associate 
Operations Director 
Executive Director & Founder 
Clinical Pharmacist 

Senior PharmAssist Staff

Please contact Patricia Trull at 919-688-4772 
or ptrull@seniorpharmassist.org with any 
questions about the Honor Roll. 



406 Rigsbee Avenue, Suite 201
Durham, NC 27701

919-688-4772
www.seniorpharmassist.org
info@seniorpharmassist.org

Follow us on social media!

Dirty Dozen: Medicare  
Misunderstandings and Musings

We’re excited to introduce a new series of informative 
pieces from our Medicare experts. Every Tuesday we 
will clarify a different common misunderstanding about 
Medicare. Be sure to follow us on social media so 
you don’t miss anything! The installments will also be 
posted on our website.

Peter Adland
Jay Barbaccia
Bill Boyarsky
BJ Boyarsky
DeLon Canterbury
Jim Drennan
Lorna Doucette

Collette Driscoll
Bruce Hays
Anna Hung
Henry Luftman
Roslyn Muse
Mackie Spruill

FY22 SHIIP Volunteers


